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Notes from the Principal’s Desk …….   

Every good wish to all members of our school community and their families as 2008 comes to a close.

The pupils and staff have had some busy weeks since our last newsletter. Following on from Harvest the classes did some work on personal development under the heading of Multiple intelligences. They looked at the different types of intelligences humans have i.e. musical, mathematical, bodily, interpersonal, intrapersonal, environmental, and linguistic. They identified their own, their teachers and their classmates many strengths and talents. Fourth class did a lovely display on the topic in the lobby. Following this we celebrated Thanksgiving (some even had some turkey on the day!). Similar to last year we’ve been celebrating the Festivals of light, Hanukah, Christmas, and Winter Solstice, you’ll have enjoyed displays of the children’s work on these themes in the lobby.

Our Book Fair was another success and was very well supported by our reliable volunteers and was well attended as always. Our thanks to Tom Larkin who organised the event in Bla’s absence this year.

Music week was another fun week in the school with talent shows, junior disco and many volunteers who played and entertained the children and staff. The active participation of parents and friends during this week reinforces our school ethos of high levels of parental involvement. Thanks to Pat for coordinating the week’s events.

I‘d like to pay tribute to the many parents and members of staff who have been very active lobbying our politicians and attending meetings and marches on behalf of our children to protest against the recent cuts in the Education budget. Because of these protests we’re delighted to see the Minister has rowed back on cutting all substitute cover for uncertified sick leave and after the first day this will now be covered as previously.
Well done to our fundraisers who continue the challenge of keeping the funds flowing during these difficult times. Thank you for your dedication and hard work during 2008 and here’s to a successful year in 2009.

On behalf of all the staff I’d like to wish you all a lovely Christmas break and may 2009 be filled with happy times. See you back @ 8.40.a.m. on Wednesday January 7th 2009.

Dates for your Diary
· School re-opens after the Christmas break on Wednesday 7th January 2009
· 3rd – 6th classes – After School GAA training by TY Students from St. Wolstans will recommence on Wednesday 7th January
· Swimming lessons for Senior Infants will commence on Thursday 8th January
· 3rd to 6th classes – Tag-Rugby training will commence on Thursday 8th January (during school hours)

· 5th & 6th classes - After School French language classes commence on Tuesday 13th January

· School closed Friday 23rd January for School Development Planning Day
· Parent-Teacher Meetings – Thursdays 5th AND 12th February 2009 
CHRISTMAS HAMPERS
Thank you all for your generous contributions to our annual Christmas Hamper Appeal.  Since we started our appeal back in 1998, we have donated 177 hampers – will we make it to the magic 200 mark this year?  Last day for donations is Friday 19th December.  Thanks to the following volunteers who will assist with packing and wrapping the hampers  – Trish O’Malley, Maria Riordan, Orla Kearney, Vicky Lyons, Lindsay Mahon and Grainne O’Hagan.  We will let you know in early January how many hampers we were able to make up for this year.

HELPERS

It cannot be stated enough how much all our helpers/volunteers are appreciated.  By having parents in to help, the teachers can draw on a wealth of talent and skills for their classes.  Visitors add excitement to the class and they are always well received.   

MUSIC WEEK 2008
The first week of December was Music Week and as always there was a variety of activities for the children to enjoy.  The Junior and Senior talent shows were probably the highlight of the week.  We had singing, dancing, magic and even a play about the teachers!  The now legendary infant disco took place on Friday and over the course of the week we had a number of parents, friends and past pupils who visited and performed.  Lorraine O’Brien’s brother, Keith, came into all classes and played tin whistle and guitar and sang as well. Damien Farrell (Holly S.I. and Jessica 2nd) played the guitar and sang.  Lesley Daniels (Davinn S.I. and Rian 4th) came in with a selection of musical instruments to play and use with the Outreach and infant classes and also arranged for Sean Keane to visit a number of classes playing traditional instruments.  Ross Breen played the guitar and sang for Senior Infants and Tara Doogan played the piano for 1st class.  
Past pupils, Lorcan and Daniel O’Dwyer accompanied their brother Fionn at the Junior talent show and past pupil Tara Abbey came in and sang for 5th and 6th classes.  Paula Carroll (Jean-Louise 4th and Dylan 5th) lent a selection of world music CDs and donated a large number of CDs to the school listening library. All in all it was a very successful and enjoyable week.  Thanks to everyone who helped make it so.

SCHOOLBAG POST
We would like to remind parents to check your child’s schoolbag on a very regular basis (at least twice a week) to ensure that you do not miss any notices from the school.  Please remind your child that when given any note from a teacher to immediately place it in their schoolbag – we do remind them of this but it would assist us if this could be reinforced at home too.   

Notices(including those distributed in the schoolbags) are also placed in our Community Noticeboard which is situated opposite the main Reception door. 

TAG-RUGBY TRAINING
Tag-Rugby training for boys and girls in our 3rd to 6th classes will commence on Thursday 8th January for a period of 8 weeks.  These training sessions will be held during school hours for 30 mins per class and are being organized and sponsored by John Bagnall, Rugby Developer Officer from NUI Maynooth and Barnhall Rugby Club.  The sessions are an introduction into rugby with the emphasis being on fun.  It aims to give an understanding of the game and to broaden the sporting horizons of all the children involved.  These classes are sponsored so will be free to the pupils.
GREEN NEWS 

As you know we had the WEEE Recycling Bins in our school grounds again this year and we were delighted to see that they were of help to you in disposing of unwanted small electrical items. 

During the festive season, don’t forget to hold on to any used aluminium cans, wasted batteries, old mobile phones/chargers and printer cartridges and bring them into school for our various recycling banks.  Our mobile recycling bank is given to us by the Vodafone Mobile Phone Recycling Programme.  You may be interested to learn that since the programme commenced in 2002 over 28 tonnes of mobile phone waste (175,000 mobiles) have been saved from landfill (i.e. the weight of about 22 family saloon cars).
Keep an eye on your local newspapers for details of where you can bring your Christmas Trees after the festivities are over for shredding and recycling.
IRISH GUIDE DOGS

Paddy Coyle, Regional Development Manager of the Irish Guide Dogs Association was invited to come to the school on 13th November 2008.  Oisin’s assistance dog, Fresca and Karin Duffy (past parent) came with Keeva, her guide dog in training.  We presented him with a cheque for €485.00, which was raised by the pupils and staff in the school when we had our ‘Shades Day’ some months back.  This photo will appear in the Guide Dogs’ Magazine soon.
BOOK FAIR

The Book Fair took place from 26th November to 2nd December and was very successful.  A total of €2,377.65  was spent and this means that the school will receive €1,426.59 in commission to spend on books for our class libraries!  Thank you to all who supported the fair and especially to those who helped out –  Naomi Clancy, Caroline Maher, Anya Kruger, Louise Fallon, Sharon Curran, Lindsay Mahon, Eleanor Ahern, Patricia Kearns, Grainne O’Connor, Trish O’Malley, Fiona Kyle, Eileen Madden, Valerie Craven-Grace and Christine Farrell.    
Without your support, we would not be able to upgrade our school libraries to such a high standard.  

GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH…..
Thanksgiving – Paula Carroll who came into 4th class to explain the meaning behind Thanksgiving and how it is celebrated in her homeland, America.

Gardening – Pupils, Tadhg Downing, Jack Cronin-Kroes, Eden Curran-O’Brien (all from 1st) and James Dixon (5th) who helped Sheila (SNA) and Noel to prepare our window boxes.
Books & Games – Aine O’Reilly, Shannon Mooney, Jean Auden, Joan Eley, Paula Carroll and Fiona Costello

Paper – Noeleen McDonnell 
Helpers – Fiona Costello, Sarah Kerr and Eileen O’Mahony who came into 4th class to either make Christmas decorations, bake cookies or read a story.  Sarah Kerr who came into Senior Infants to help them make Hannukah Stars of David and Christmas Stars

SCIENCE NEWS

On Friday 14th November our 5th Class went to Maynooth University to listen to a lecture titled ‘Rise of the Robots’  presented to primary school children in the locality.  Included were practical demonstrations of the science that underlies the use of robotics in industry, space exploration and medicine.
See Children’s Corner for and report on the Intel Mini-Scientist Competition.

SCHOOL INFECTIONS
We would like to remind parents to let us know if your child becomes ill with a contagious infection e.g. chicken pox, measles etc. It is necessary for us to inform parents of other children in your child’s class to be aware of such an infection, and to avoid it spreading throughout the school.  
PAPER APPEAL
As you can appreciate, we go through a large volume of art work paper annually – both A4 and A3 sizes.  We are appealing to anyone who may have a contact who can donate A4 and A3 size photocopying white or coloured paper or other paper/card to the school, to drop some into the school.    
FIRE SAFETY TALK

The Dept. of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government launched a Community Fire Safety Schools Programme in 2007.  This programme is designed to be delivered to school children when they reach 3rd class.  

Our own 3rd class welcomed Declan Kenny, Fire Officer attached to Leixlip Fire Station, to their class to speak to them about Fire Safety.  He spoke to them for approximately 1 hour about the importance of smoke alarm ownership, raising awareness of fire hazards in the home, family escape plans and setting homework for the children to involve the whole family.  The children received a fun pack including a certificate, stickers, home safety checklist and a board game for the family to play.  All these items, although fun to  use, carry the important messages regarding fire safety in the home.   We look forward to seeing a member of Leixlip Fire Station with us again next year. (See Children’s Corner)
MASSAGE IN SCHOOLS

Again this year we were delighted to have Lena Lindberg run the Massage in Schools Programme with our 3rd Class.  Some of you may have seen this programme mentioned on the news recently and it was reported very favourably, particularly by a teacher who stated that it definitely relaxed and calmed her pupils. One of the pupils commented that it stopped bullying ‘because it is very hard to bully someone or not be nice to them if you massaged them earlier in the day’.  The massage is carried out pupil on pupil under the supervision of the Masseur (Lena) and the class teacher.

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT NEWS

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS – The Board of Management would like to thank all parents for your financial support for this year.  The voluntary contributions by means of standing orders give us a guaranteed income and open the door to raising money via the tax refund scheme.  
EDUCATE TOGETHER NEWS - Educate Together intend presenting  the Second-Level Petition of over 6,000 signatures to the Minister for Education and Science on Wednesday the 28th January 2009 at 12 noon at Dáil Eireann.  Educate Together  would like to have as many representatives from our schools as possible on the day to present the petition to the Minister.  They would like to thank our school community who supported the Second-Level Petition day back in September.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NOTES
The new Executive Committee have put together the attached newsletter to introduce ourselves and to outline some of the financial issues facing the school over the next few years.  Please take time to read the newsletter and continue to support our fundraising efforts over the coming months.  Many thanks.
 

The Executive Committee
N.K.E.T.S. PARENTS ASSOCIATION

The N.K.E.T.S. Parents Association Committee are hoping to hold an AGM in the new calendar year and in the meantime are requesting any interested parents to help out with the committee and to put their name forward for election to the Committee.  More help is needed if we are to continue to have a positive input into school life for the children.  Please do get in touch!

The Parents Association Committee also hope to organise a number of activities and events in the new year, including a disco, information nights and talks for parents, the Fun Day 2009 etc., therefore help would be very much appreciated.  You can contact Pat Kerr on 01 6288654 or email patrickkerr@me.com

N.K.E.T.S. Parents Association Supports Action Against Education Cuts:

In late November 2008, local communities of Maynooth, Celbridge and others responded to the proposed cuts in education funding by having town information meetings. Primary and secondary schools combined forces via their Parents Associations, to help inform parents about the local true implications of the proposed cuts. Local teachers were very active also.  Parents realise that the government finances are in dire straits, but that cuts to education are cuts to our future. Many parents and pupils supported the march from Parnell Square to Merrion Square, and will continue to resist the cuts with further actions and communications. We are aware that the future has real challenges, and will require us to stay informed and help make sound choices as a democracy. The Parents Associations in local schools including N.K.E.T.S. plan to continue to serve in useful ways, such as helping to organise and communicate via local information meetings.

Finally, we hope you all have a safe and happy Christmas, enjoy the beak and best wishes for the new year!

The Parents Association Committee.
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Muffin


by Ciara Dunne (4th)





At home beside my oven.


My muffin getting  bigger.


Then the oven going cling.


The chocolate off my muffin.


The warm air in my face.


My muffin, mmmmm, it’s great.


It was as big as a mountain,


Oh, I wish that would happen!





Jasmine Walsh-Campbell (1st) writes about’ Winter’





November is the first month of Winter.


The weather is cold.


It gets dark early.  We wear warm coats and hats.





THE GREAT EVEREST by Darragh Murphy (6th)





The Great Everest,


The highest mountain in the world


Deadly, Dangerous, Difficult


Like a big chunk of ice.


Like a hand reaching to heaven.


It makes me feel like an insect,


Like an ant on the ground.


The Great Everest


It reminds us how small we can actually be!





MY DOG SAM by Shannon Mooney (6th)





My dog, Sam,


He is 17 weeks old,


Small, cute, playful


Like lightning, so fast


As happy as he can be


He makes me feel happy


My dog, Sam


Always there to cheer me up!





Outside School


by Faelan Buckley-Benson(4th)





Teachers playing draughts.


Teachers starting their cars.


Burnt toast from the staffroom.


The draught on my neck.


My breakfast.


Teachers outside school dancing.





The Playground


by Ella Ffrench (4th)





The swings,


The slide


And the Monkey Bars.


The kids laughing.


The flowers,


The cold bars.


The ice-cream


I am flying.





You will recall that four girls from 4th Class had a Jumble Sale in aid of St. Raphael’s Special School on 24th October last. Ciara’s sister, Amy, is a pupil of St. Raphael’s School and came up with the idea and organized everything themselves.  The girls raised €150 and below is a picture of them with one of the teachers from St. Raphael’s School being presented with their home made cheque!  Well done Ciara, Amy, Meadhbh and Laura.





Birthdays by Eoghan Grace  (2nd)





Monday’s child is nice and fair


Tuesday’s child has lovely hair


Wednesday’s child loves to play


Thursday’s child loves clay.


Friday’s child likes to fight (playfight)


Saturday’s child is like a Knight.


Sunday’s child is very holy and likes to do the roly poly!








INTEL MINI-SCIENTIST COMPETITION





We started doing our projects in the start of October and had until the start of November to finish them.  On arrival at the Regional Final in Intel we were assigned a stand number and given two stickers one with our name and another that said Intel Visitor and had a number.  We went to the stands assigned to us and set up our projects.  After that we checked out the competition.  There were 30 projects from 15 schools and clearly the competition was very tough.





There were projects on global warning, pollution, solar energy, crime detection, senses and many other interesting subjects.  Every school did their best and their projects reflected very well on everyone involved.  After a while the judges visited our stands.  They examined our displays and asked many questions about our projects.  After about an hour Intel employees could come in and look at our projects.  At 12.15 the judges announced six projects that will go through.  We were very tense as the projects that got through were announced.  We were disappointed in not getting through but happy with getting that far.





There was a teachers’ award that went to The Glebe.  The announcer ended by saying that there would be 3 more projects selected to exhibit at the Young Scientists Exhibition.  We are hoping to get through to that.  Then we took down our projects and left.  We think that 5th class deserve a ‘Pat’ on the back! A big thank you to Pat and Arlene and our families for their help.





Adam, Brian, Luke and Jack (5th)








The following are a selection of poems by some pupils from 4th class





www.nkets.ie





Sporting and other achievements…..





CREDIT UNION ART COMPETITION


Well done to Ciara Saunders (2nd Class) who came 3rd in the Under 7 category.  Her picture, along with other winners, were displayed in Celbridge Library.





IRISH DANCING


Well done to Shannon Mooney (6th Class) who took part in an Irish Dancing Competition in Kilkenny on Saturday 6th December and came away with two bronze medals!  





Hannah Kearns (1st) tells us about herself.





I am word smart.  I like to read stories and I like to write.  I like to do word puzzles and say poems.





Our Visitor by Eilis Mahon (3rd)


On Tuesday the 9th of December we had a visitor come into our class.  His name was Declan.  He is a fireman and he works in Leixlip Fire Station.  He taught us about fire safety.  His motto is ‘Get Out, Get the Fire Brigade Out, and Stay Out!’  He introduced us to the good guys like Captain Hydro and Siren, Beep, Fire Bot and Plan-Man and unfortunately, the not so good guys… Frankie False, Blazey, Georgie Tuff, Annie Arson and Freddie Flame, and a lot more!  





If there is ever a fire, you should call 999 or 112.  If the fire is in the room your phone is in get down very low and drag the phone down with you.  Always be careful with electric fires and with candles.  You can never be too careful!








